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Places for Living Supplementary Planning Document). PG3 also provides necessary 

policy guidance for those parts of the City without further detailed design policies. 

 

Issue 3 

Are policies PG2 and PG3 effectively drafted to achieve their intended purpose and do 

they provide a clear indication of how a decision-maker should react to a development 

proposal? 

 

3.1 PG2 and PG3 both provide strategic direction on key investment and place shaping 

issues for the City. The policies have been drafted to clearly set out what 

developments are expected to deliver.  

 

3.2 PG2 provides a positive approach to enable the City to support major investment 

decisions where they could raise the City’s national and international profile (see 

examples listed in policy PG2 supporting text). It therefore can help add weight to 

support strategic developments in the City, particularly in circumstances where there 

could be competing priorities / policies to apply. An example of this is the HS2 

proposals where the City is working closely with HS2 Ltd and other partners to 

ensure the scheme submitted for approval will achieve these aims.  

 

3.3 PG3 identifies a clear set of requirements for new development to comply with. The 

flexibility built into the policy is detailed in the response to question 2 above. This 

approach, along with supporting design best practice and local design guidance (as 

referred to in the supporting text to PG3), gives the decision maker the tools they 

need to deliver successful places.  


